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                           UNCRC Article 12: Every child has the right to have a say in all matters affecting them, and to have their views taken seriously.


Bourne Abbey C of E Primary Academy Student Council

Minutes of Meeting held on 19.05.22.

“How have we been using our God Given Talents?”[image: image5.jpg]





Distribution.

All Classes, Senior Leadership Team (SLT), Mrs Anderson (Co-ordinator), Mrs Bates, Mrs Parsons, Mrs Davey (BEPPA), Mrs Helliwell (CSW)
Present.

Mrs Anderson, Councillors (see register) 
Apologies received from Isaac. 
2. Review of last meeting’s minutes/class meetings 
Most classes had held their meetings thank you to those teachers for making the time! The feedback from your meetings is phenomenal (
3. Action log feedback
Mikayla ‘s action is carried over.

Sam progressed his action to Mr Shore. Unfortunately, Sport’s Day preparation is already underway so Sam will leave his class’s suggestions with Mr Shore to see if there are any improvements that could be carried over to next year.
Scarlett and her friends in Year 3 have written AMAZING letters to the PTFA requesting that the Y3/4 trim trail be prioritised for funding. We await a reply with baited breath!
4. Corridor displays

Mrs Shears has asked us to consider what kind of things we would like to see on a corridor mural for outside the KS2 hall. Councillors will discuss and collect ideas in their class meetings. We went to have a look to see what is there at the minute: 3 Rs display, Mini Police, Well-being, Science and Art awards, pupils’ writing, exercise. 
5. Don’t lose hope Bake Sale
Suggestion that this takes place on THURSDAY 9TH JUNE at 2:30pm in year groups. Will need a year group adult coordinator who will be supported by the student councillors. Posters to publicise need to be created – see class meeting agenda.
6. Meeting Feedback 
There were so many fantastic ideas from your class meetings – please pass on thanks to your classes.
These included:

In school – mindfulness lessons, meditation/yoga club, assemblies with strategies to support mental health, daily jokes, sharing smiles, talent show, positive messages, talking in the buddy stops, cookery and colouring, calm corners, library time, mental health first aiders on the playground, positivity posters.
In the community – have a drop-in morning so members of the community can chat to us, share positivity posters and postcards with people who might need them, restart the partnership with the Cedars or visit other care homes to sing or chat to residents, make links with local refugee children and make them feel welcome, hold a litter pick day to make the environment look better to cheer people up, put positive messages on the school website, paint some #Bourne Rocks and get that game going again.
In the wider world – make penpal links with children from other countries, raise money for charities that support mental health by having a dressing up day, record our school song to sell and raise money that way, send gifts to overseas children.

Mrs A will get together with SLT and decide which of these we can facilitate.

Meeting closed at 2.45pm
Next meeting: Thursday 23rd June @2pm
ACTION LOG: 
MIKAYLA is going to use her best persuasive writing techniques to write to Ideal Foods and ask about the lunchtime drinks.

Class Meeting Agenda:

1. Talk to your class about what happened in our meeting; read the important parts of these minutes.
2. Tell your class about the bake sale to support Don’t lose hope and encourage them to make posters to advertise this.
3. Introduce the idea of positivity posters and encourage your class to create one. The best ones will be produced as postcards and distributed around Bourne.

4. Ask your class what they would like to see on the corridor mural outside the KS2 hall.

5. Ask your class for any feedback on school lunches: things that are popular, what would they like to see more of, what do they think would improve them. If they don’t have school lunches, what would help to change their minds?

Write down any other ideas your class have for school improvement and make notes of their ideas for the corridor murals.
Remember, if you are having trouble leading your meeting, ask your teacher or your buddy to help you (
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Bourne Abbey British Values – we value democracy and make sure everybody has a say.
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